Pittsburg State University Classified Senate Minutes for January 09, 2013

Next Meeting: Wednesday, February 13, 2013

Location:  Inaugural Room of the Overman Student Center 1:30 pm

The Classified Senate welcomes all classified employees; you do not have to be a Senator to attend.

Welcome guests: Dave Lewis

Senators Present: Tim Anderson, John Bartels, Terri Blessent, Sara Bueltel, Barb Circle, Wylie DeGruson, Phillip Deierling, Steve Hall, Donna Jacobs, Dacia Keller, Andrew Lance, Woody Lopez, Michael McLane, Janet Miller, Tracey Mussa, Josh Tucker, Laura Werberger, and Stephanie Willis, and Shawn Naccarato.

Senators Absent: Betty Geier, Greg Parker, Shari Saia

 
Agenda

1. Opening of Meeting

Meeting called to order by Senate President Tim Anderson at 1:34 PM.

2. Review of Meeting Minutes

The minutes for December 12th, 2012 were read and reviewed by Barbara Circle. No revisions or corrections were noted or made.  A motion was made to accept the minutes as read. The motion was seconded and approved. 

3. Treasurer’s Report
The Classified Senate Operating Budget had a beginning balance of $1,409.05 on 20Dec2012.  $6.52 was spent on the conference call. The current ending balance is $1,402.53.

The donation account had a beginning balance of $34.31.  There were no expenditures so the ending balance remains at $34.31.  

4. Senate President’s report with University President:
President, Tim Anderson re-iterated last month’s discussion about the 8.5% cut to Higher Ed translating to a $3 million cut to PSU. Governor Brownback may recommend a flat cut for Higher Ed. Previously, PSU had $5 million cut a few years ago. President Scott has asked that we advocate for a flat budget in addition to our Position Paper.
5. Committee Reports
 
A. Position Paper:
An employee from KSU questioned that Pay Plan Year 3 had not been acknowledged or realized and wondered if we should reword the Position Paper to reflect that information. The consensus of the other schools was to leave the Position Paper as is and mention the Pay Plan Year schedule during discussion points with the legislators.

B. Conference Call:
The January Conference Call will take place tomorrow (January 10th, 2013) at 10:00am. We will share with the other schools that PSU will no longer be participating in the Alternative Support Staff Committee that KSU had put together as per our December meeting.

C. Election Committee: 
Barbara Circle reported that we have a full Senate. However, other members that we were still short Position #5: Auxilary Services. After the meeting, it was discovered that we do in fact have a full Senate. Information will be updated on the website immediately to reflect that data.

D. Welcoming Committee:
No new Classified employees have been added to staff via email from Human Resources. However, Dave Lewis is in attendance today, thus reflecting a new hire within the Heating and Electronics Department.

E. Diversity:
No report

F. Animal Use and Care:
Stephanie Willis reported that the Committee has met and were trying to figure out where to move animals during inclement weather. Also, the oldest ferret has passed away. It’s blood pressure was elevated.

G. Parking:
No report

Regarding where the $65,000 received for Parking Fees goes, it has been suggested that Dr. Erwin be invited to come to the February or March meeting to discuss that funding.

H. Tobacco Initiative:
Barbara Circle reported that the Tobacco Policy Task Force broke into an even smaller committee to put together a FAQ page for the website. That committee consists of Barbara Circle, Chris Kelly, Rita Girth, and Kafui Alomenu. We have met and developed the FAQ page for the website. It can be found at: http://www.pittstate.edu/info/tobacco/index.dot
Also, the Facebook page is:
http://www.facebook.com/groups/129906527163430/


I. Legislative:
Shawn stated that he believes the Position Paper is solid. He appreciates its brevity. He cautioned everyone to be prepared for opposition to increases in spending. If we can get funding maintained with the addition of the polymer research center funding, it will be a success for the year. He expressed that everyone should manage their expectations as some legislators will receive the information well, while others may not. He also stated that there is a possibility that KPERS could be re-opened.


6. Old Business:
We will invite Dr. Erwin to discuss the parking fees and Dr. Johnson to discuss Robert’s Rules of Order for our future February and March meetings.
7. New Business:
Tim is going to Topeka on January 16th for the January Kansas Board of Regents Meeting.
Tim will also meet with Chris Kelly prior to the January 30th trip to Topeka to speak with legislators to fine tune the information that Classified Senates from across the state will be presenting.
Sara announced that the Service Award Ceremony Committee to help honor long-time serving employees needs another committee member to serve a 2 year term. There were no immediate volunteers.
Sara also requested to know if Classified Senate would like to have a host table at the February Health Fair. Barbara moved to spend up to $150 on a table cover. Discussion ensued. The motion was seconded and passed.
8. Good of the Order:  
Shawn gave out his blog and twitter account so that we could follow his actions in Topeka. Those addresses are: 
Blog page: http://capitolgorilla.com/ 
[bookmark: _GoBack]Twitter: Shawn Naccarato@CapitolGorilla

9. Adjournment:  2:36 PM
Minutes recorded by Barbara Circle 
Secretary of Classified Senate, 2012-2013

